
ETLG Meeting December 9, 2013 

1:00-2:30 pm 

 

Attendees: 

Shoreh Bozorgmehri 

Jeff Henry 

David Levin 

George Michaels 

Jim Phillips 

Todd Van Zandt 

Rose Rochio 

Dan Suchy 

Michael Sullivan 

1. Roll call at 1:05 pm – Jeff Henry 

2. SLASIAC information sharing – Jim Phillips 

 Jim contributed to copyright discussions at SLASIAC, including revisions to 

policies on copyright in the classroom and fair use. 

 These policies are currently in draft stage. 

 Websites on policies from UCOP are expected sometime in February. 

 The open access policy was also discussed. It asks faculty to share research 

articles in an open way rather than just throw publishing. 

 There was also a discussion regarding etextbooks. The goal of current laws is to 

develop 5 etextbooks for large classes in an open access way with an ultimate 

goal of 50 etextbooks at the end of 10 years. 

 UCI and UCSD have been involved in open access efforts 

3. Communities of Practice update – Jim Phillips 

 The Instructional Platforms community of practice has not gained much traction 

 The Instructional Design and Faculty Support community of practice has 

remained very active and continued to have informal discussions on best practices 

 The Learning & Collaboration Spaces (physical) community of practice had a 

good call in November and has continued to be active and productive 

4. Online education/ILTI round robin – Jim Phillips 

 UCSC – Increased demand has resulted in an inability to meet all campus 

requests. Some faculty have had to be directed to central resources. 

 UCSB – 3 proposals in the first round, 1 proposal in the second round. One of 

these proposals was supporting a course that had already been launched. In total, 

they are only working on 8 projects, which has been a manageable level of faculty 

support 



 UCSD – 0 proposals in the first round, 4–6 proposals in the second round. 

Currently not recharging for support and are getting the word out to campus. 

 UCI – Worked closely with UCI Extension due to their staffing, funding, vendor 

relationships, and expertise getting online courses up and running quickly.  

 UCM – 4 accepted proposals for 2 existing courses and 2 new courses. An 

instructional designer is working closely with faculty on all of these projects. 

5. IMS update – Rose Rocchio 

 Rose presented slides summarizing information that was shared at the IMS 

meeting. These slides are available in the December 9 Meeting Agenda. 

 IMS is currently soliciting input for their next release. Any thoughts about how 

standards or other IMS offerings could be improved are very welcome. These 

thoughts should be communicated to the IMS Work Group in the near future to 

ensure they are received by IMS in enough time for inclusion. 

 IMS is working with UCLA on the Community App Sharing Architecture 

(CASA). A memo outlining the CASA Protocol Core is available online. The 

CASA group is open to comments on the memo during the month of December. 

Work will be done on the memo in January. 

 Jeff and Rose presented to ITLC on IMS, which is the only topic that ITLC has 

asked for information on. The presentation was well received. Rose talked mainly 

about Caliper, analytics, and CASA. 

https://spaces.ais.ucla.edu/display/ucetlg/December+9%2C+2013+Meeting+Agenda
http://appsharing.github.io/casa-protocol/

